
From: Matt McMillan  
Date: April 22, 2024 at 7:55:50 PM ADT 
To: Riverview Town Council , Annette Crummey 

 
 

Subject: Unfortunate situation 

  
To the Mayor and all City Council,  
 
Came across a post on Facebook which is absolutely disgusting to see. Living in other 
parts of Canada, I can attest to the bad things kids can potentially get up to. And a BiLaw 
enforcement officer decided to make a choice to threaten kids playing ball hockey on a 
quiet street with a $50 fine. Image is attached. 
 
To what I consider a very community driven area where Kids are not influenced as 
profusely from negative cultures, this is the kind of behaviour that changes positive kids. 
 
Instead of spray painting, loitering, damaging public property, shoplifting, any many other 
things kids can get up to in 2024 we choose to go after ball hockey.  
 
I understand restrictions on busy streets, but painting this carte blanche is a mistake. 
 
For the insane amount of property tax per $100 in Riverview, this BiLaw needs to be 
reviewed, as it's a huge miss. 
 
I would expect an email response to this, and what Riverview's stance on this is; and if this 
should be reviewed by council. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Matt McMillan 
 
 




